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Mike was instantly discouraged after hearing her words. 

What Avery said was true. 

 

Elliot has a manic temper. If he knew that Shea was still alive, he would definitely lose 
his mind. Even if he was tied, he would tie Adrian to the operating table and give Shea a 
kidney transplant. 

And if the operation fails and he sees Shea’s death with his own eyes, how will he face 
this blow? 

Mike said after calming down, “Now there is only one way to solve the problems that 
Shea’s surgery will be successful and you will bring Shea to him.” 

Avery nodded: “I know. I always thought Rescue Shea and bring her back. If Elliot sees 
her, he will definitely be very happy.” 

Mike cursed, “But he has misunderstood you now. Now not only does he hate you, but 
the people around him also hate you too including Ben Schaffer, Chad…” 

“Tammy told me.” Avery didn’t care about others opinions, although She was a little 
heartbroken, “Wesley was afraid that I would be embarrassed, so let me don’t care 
about Shea. But I can’t do it. Shea became like this because of Robert. If I don’t care, I 
will have a restless conscience for the rest of my life.” 

Mike knew her too well, “I don’t know if I can ignore it but you have to plan for the worst. 
If Shea still dies in the end, then you and Elliot will be completely cold. Don’t think that 
the two of you have experienced so many ons and offs. You can end happily every 
time.” 

Avery said sadly: “I have come this far, and I have no turning back to go.” 

“Don’t be afraid, I still say that, I will always support you in any decision. Save Shea is 
going to sell the company, and I won’t say a word.” 

“I don’t know when Elliot will come to me. My agreement with Henry is next Friday… 
wait until next Friday first.” Avery sweated, “Come in. I’ll take a bath.” 

After Avery went upstairs, Mike walked to the two children. 

Layla had been staring at them while they were chatting outside the door just now. 



“Uncle Mike, my mom and my dad got into a fight and we’re moving back in again. If 
they do, will you move back in with us?” Layla asked. 
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Mike patted her head and said, “If you want to your uncle move back, I’ll move back. 
Layla, your parents’ business is the adult’s business. It’s good for children to go to 
school and grow up.” 

“Simply put. If only I were as young as my brother.” 

“When your brother grows up, he will also witness when your mother is unhappy. Life is 
like this, it is impossible to be happy all the time, and it is impossible to be miserable all 
the time. Not only your mother, but also same with other people.” Mike explained to her 
sharply. 

“But I see you are very happy every day.” Layla said. 

“When your Uncle Mike was sad, he always hid under the quilt and cried.” Mike teased. 

“Hahaha! Show me the next time you cry.” Layla smiled. 

“You, little naughty!” 

“Uncle Mike, my mother said that when I have summer vacation, I will take Robert to 
see my brother and you have to come with us!” Layla begged, “I miss you so much 
when we used to be together in life.” 

“Layla, I’ll be with you all the time. When you’re on summer vacation, I’ll go with you.” 

On Monday, after Layla went out to school in the morning, Avery drove to the company. 
She had a very strong feeling in her heart. 

——Maybe Elliot will come to her soon. 

After arriving at the company, she attended the regular meeting on Monday. The heads 
of various departments reported to her the work of the last week. 

She didn’t express any opinion, only before the end of the regular meeting, she said: 
“Although Mike is the director of the technical department, he is the real boss of the 
company. I have a lot of personal affairs, and I come to the company very less. If you 
have any urgent matters, you can’t contact me and you can contact Mike directly about 
the matter now.” 

After the meeting, Mike followed Avery into her office. 
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Mike asked dissatisfiedly, “Why did you say that? It’s like you’re leaving us. Hey, don’t 
you have any plans?” 

Avery explained, “No. I just feel ashamed. You didn’t like to work hard at first, but I 
dragged you to become a great businessman.” 

 

“As you say, I should thank you. Don’t be sentimental. If the company is really sold, we 
also have the ability to start from scratch. Think about the best in everything, let’s pray 
that Shea can live well.” 

“Have you told Chad about this?” Avery sat down in the office chair and asked? 

Mike said, “I didn’t say it. I have nothing to say. If Shea can have a smooth operation, 
and the operation is successful, then bring Shea back and blind them.” 

“Avery: What do you want for lunch? I’m inviting you.” 

“Avery, You’ve just finished breakfast, and you’re thinking about lunch. Seeing how 
enthusiastic you are. I’ll think about what to have for lunch. I’ll tell you after I’ve thought 
about it.” Mike finished and walked out. 

About an hour later, Mike sent a string of dish names. 

Avery read the name of the dish, found the phone number of a high-end restaurant near 
the company, and called to reserve a place. 

After booking the place, Avery sent Mike the restaurant name. 

When Avery was about to get off work at noon, Mike called: “Avery, you go to the 
restaurant first, I have a little while to get off work.” 

Avery: “Okay, I’ll wait for you at the restaurant. Come over when you’re done.” 

Mike: “Well, if you’re hungry. Eat first.” 

“I’m not hungry. You should be busy first.” Avery hung up the phone, and when she was 
about to leave work, she saw a new message from Cole. 

She opened the message, and a picture jumped into her eyes. 
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Cole sent a photo of Adrian. 

In the photo, Adrian looked at the camera and smiled very shyly. 



Avery didn’t understand why Cole sent this photo to herself, so she dialed the phone. 

Cole answered the phone in seconds, and laughter came: “Avery, I have known you for 
so many years, and it was only in the past two days that I really knew you.” 

A series of big question marks appeared in Avery’s mind. What does Cole want to do 
when he says these words? 

“Cole if you have something to say, just say it directly, don’t beat around the bush. I 
mean I admire you very much. I never imagined that you could make Elliot listen to you 
like this.” Cole said, “I used to think that he was interested in your face and your ability 
to have children, but I didn’t expect that I was superficial. Elliot was fascinated by you!” 

Avery had an ominous premonition. “Why did you mention him?” 

“Haha, then don’t mention him, anyway, I don’t have to be afraid of him anymore. When 
are you coming to pick Adrian up? I’m going to take him to dinner now.” Cole said this, 
and couldn’t help laughing. 

Avery: “!!!” 

In her mind, there was a cloud of suspicion. 

Cole asked her to pick up Adrian? Why did Cole suddenly give Adrian to her? Could it 
be… Could it be that Cole already got what he wanted? 

Avery’s face was dark blue, her lips and teeth were trembling, but she couldn’t make a 
sound when the words came to Cole’s mouth. 
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Cole said, “I’ll send you a location, you can come directly. The rest, we’ll talk about it 
when we meet.” 

Cole hung up the phone after he finished speaking. Avery’s body froze, and her heart 
couldn’t stop shaking. 

 

Elliot has disappeared in the past few days. Could it be that he did this? 

After this thought came up, Avery quickly got the answer in her mind. If Elliot doesn’t 
nod, who can take his shares? 

Tears quickly blurred vision. No wonder the people around Elliot hated him so much. 
Because they knew about it in advance. 



Elliot transferred the shares, how could they not yell at them? 

Avery feels that she is now an unpardonable sinner. 

They must have thought that Avery forced Elliot to do this. Although Avery hadn’t had 
time to speak to Elliot but she really wanted to talk to him about it. 

Process aside, the result is the same. 

Whether he knew it in advance or waited a few days for her to tell him, Elliot would 
definitely be angry. Because she touched his interests, and not a little bit. More because 
he thought she was forcing him so much for another man. 

After a while, Avery’s phone screen lit up, and Cole sent the location. 

Avery raised her hand to wipe away the tears on her face, quickly adjusted the 
expression on her face, and strode out of the office with her bag in hand. 

Half an hour later, Avery drove to the restaurant where Cole and Adrian were. 

When Adrian saw Avery, he immediately showed a docile smile. His eyes were as clear 
and clean as ever, spotless. 

Avery took Adrian’s arm and wanted to take him away immediately. 
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“Avery, are you in such a hurry to leave? When will my aunt’s surgery be done? How 
long will the surgery take? I must ask these questions clearly, after all, my aunt’s illness 
is a trivial matter now, and Adrian can’t make any mistakes.” Cole grabbed Adrian’s 
other arm and said. 

Avery looked at Cole coldly: “You despicable villain.” 

“What are you scolding people for? Isn’t it normal between us? Is it a fair deal? Why 
don’t you have any spirit of contract But with a smile, “your husband has nothing now. In 
the future, he will take care of the children at home. Will you make money to support the 
family?” 

Avery was stunned: “Didn’t Elliot only transfer one-third of the shares? He still has….” 

Cole looked at the fool Looking at her with eyes and asked, “Hahaha! D*mn it. You’re so 
stupid, you’re making me die. Did the two of you quarrel? And it’s the kind of fierce 
quarrel? Elliot transferred all his shares to Adrian. Now, Elliot has nothing. His name will 
finally disappear from the rich list. And in the future, my name will appear on the rich list. 
Haha!” 



Avery seemed to have been splashed with a basin of cold water, freezing to the bone. It 
broke her hearts. 

What was Elliot doing? Why did he give away all the shares? ! He did this to get 
revenge on her. 

“Avery, you will take my uncle for today and also I’ll give you half a month. If you haven’t 
handed my uncle back in half a month, I will go to you.” Cole saw Avery’s eyes filled 
with tears. Filled with tears, he let go of Adrian’s arm contentedly. 

Shame and pain filled Avery’s sanity. 

 


